Low Port Family Partnership (LPFP) Minutes
Low Port Primary School
Wednesday, 30 September 2020 at 7pm held on Zoom
Attendees
Parent Council Members - Rebecca Holmes (Chair), Rebecca Smallwood (Vice Chair),

Michelle Fathi (Clerk), Kate O’Hara, Patricia Clark, Emma McGroarty, Shabnam Abdul, 

Samantha Fraser, Gillian Reynolds, Gillian McDonald, Sara Buchanan, Colin Sumpter, Aileen 

Landles, Cheryl Hogg

Staff – Mark Wheelhouse (Acting Head), Natalie McCartney (Acting Principal Teacher)
	Agenda Item/Notes
	Action

	1. Welcome, Introductions and Apologies

· RH welcomed everyone to the meeting and we had introductions 
· No apologies received

	

	2. Head Teacher’s Report  
MW said the school are looking at the academic attainment and health & wellbeing of our children.  All children have been assessed to see where their attainment is at.  He has held one to one meetings with every class teacher to discuss where each child is currently at which has been key to help to see if there are any gaps and put the next steps in place.  The school will keep an eye on health & wellbeing of the children based on the local authority’s recovery model which is a self-report with indicators.  MW gave an overview of what this looks like and described how it requires a lot of reflection and understanding to what each of the indicators mean.  These have helped build up a clear picture of where the children are in terms of attainment and health & wellbeing.
All staff have been trained to use See Saw and Microsoft Teams, and the children have been supported in using either platform based on which platform they use.  The children are using a range of devices with increasing independence.  
The school would like to make more use of the outdoor spaces and will be arranging to increase the outdoor learning for all children - every class will spend two full days outside within the coming weeks.
He thanked the parent forum for all that they do and how they appreciate all the support. 

	

	3. Grounds Update 
EM went over all that had been done and discussed what additional works were still required.  She said the works were currently on pause due to the restrictions in the guidance.
There was a discussion surrounding the option to maintain the paths in the secret garden.  All agreed that the paths would only be a problem should the school be closed again like another long lockdown.  
RH asked MW if the pupil council had been asked what they would like to see in their spaces, in particular where the climbing frame is located.  MW will assemble the pupil council this week.  

	MW

	4. Survey Update

The working group have drafted up a home learning feedback survey and they are meeting again on Friday to finalise the survey which will go out from the school thereafter.

	GM

	5. Parent Engagement Update

The working group have given the headteacher a list of potential topics which people might be interested in and feel a leaflet might also be helpful giving the parents something to refer to in relation to extra curriculum activities for things like music or camp.

	

	6. School Camp
MW advised that there will be no overnight excursions between now and Christmas and its looking likely that this might be extended and would be surprised if camps would go ahead.

A member said that it might be helpful to parents if we could prepare them for any financial outlay should the guidance change.  There was a discussion surrounding what the communication might look like.  MW will send something out to the parents.

	MW

	8. AOB
After discussion surrounding social media MW agreed to send out a refresher to the parent body on online safety.

RH will arrange to email Greg Welsh for update on the Management Team.  This had been prompted by a member asking had we heard anything from them.  
Next meeting will be held on Tuesday, 3rd November at 7pm.

	MW

RH


